Waterbury Cemetery Commission August 4, 2021 Meeting Steele Community Room -4PM

Present: Jan Gendreau, Jill Chase, and Barbara Walton.

Absent: John Woodruff, and Bill Shepeluk, Town Manager.

Minutes of July 7, 2021 approved.

New Business

Budget Report

Bill emailed current financial reports prior to our committee meeting but was unable to attend meeting. Committee deferred discussion until Bill could attend a meeting. Financial statements will be attached to the meeting notes that go to Carla.

Sign for the Maple Street Cemetery, Asphalt Removal and Portable Potty

Discussed a gate sign for entrance to Maple Street Cemetery. Committee felt we needed to check out Find A Grave entrance signs in their database for possible consideration.

When are we going to get the asphalt pile in the back of the cemetery removed? Very weedy in the back where asphalt pile is. Is it there permanently or are they going to remove it?

Why is there a portable potty in the cemetery? Couldn't we put it up in the back behind the garage instead of front and center beside the entry shed that Jack landscaped so nicely?

Route 100 Cemetery Insurance Update

Jan sent questions out and will send to the committee when she receives them.

Jack's Replacement on Cemetery Commission

Need to get clarification on who is responsible for replacement advertising.

Loomis Hill Cemetery

St. Claire stone is still not set, and the fallen tree has not been cut down or branches removed. Discussed the possibility of a Loomis Hill Cemetery Walking Path Sign so visitors know where the path is and also a clear path. We need to make sure where our right of way starts, middle of driveway or further over? Will look at deed again about the location although previous discussions indicated it was difficult to locate the markings.

Hope Cemetery

Jan mentioned that Bill had not put on Mattie's to do list the brush removal. The other tree that Skip suggested be removed was the box elder on the bank near the corn field.